September 2011 - ADDENDUM TO DEALING WITH ALLEGATIONS OF ABUSE AGAINST STAFF AND VOLUNTEERS IN SCHOOLS – October 2007

1. Introduction

1.1   The Department for Education produced new statutory guidance in July 2011 entitled ‘Dealing with allegations of Abuse against Teachers and other Staff’.    Although this guidance does not refer to ‘Safeguarding Children and Safer Recruitment in Education’ it presumably replaces Chapter 5 of that guidance.  This addendum sets out the small number of changes to that document and should be read in conjunction with the HR policy: Dealing with Allegations of Abuse against Staff and Volunteers in Schools.  Your HR Officer and the Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) will be able to assist you in the application of this policy.

2.  Changes to be aware of
2.1   Record Keeping: this section now starts with the requirement that details of allegations found to be malicious should be removed from personnel records.
2.2   References: this states that allegations which are proven to be unsubstantiated, unfounded or malicious should not be included in employer references.  Nor should a history of repeated concerns or allegations all of which have been found to be unsubstantiated, unfounded or malicious be included in any reference.  

2.3   The threshold criteria for deciding whether the allegations management procedures should be invoked have changed slightly.   This will impact mainly on the LADOs and will be given consideration during the initial discussions with Head teachers/Chairs of Governors.
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